
 

 

 

Please remember to send your submissions no later than 5 pm on the 20th.  

Anything received after cannot be guaranteed to be inserted into the issue.  Your 

continued co-operation is appreciated.  PLEASE EMAIL the News and viewS @ 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop it off at the Pilot Butte Town Office.   

As always, a huge THANK YOU to the sponsors who have 

renewed their squares or are new to our backpage—We 

truly cannot publish without your generous support!   

Thanks also to those businesses who pay to take out a 

monthly ad at various times of the year.   

The News and viewS appreciates all  those who help in getting the 10 issues 

printed and out to the residents.  It takes a community! 

If you are interesting in sponsoring our newsletter, please email us 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or call 306.781.4067 

Thank You to our Back Page Sponsors 
Remember to patronize our back page sponsors.  They keep the News 

and viewS FREE to all residents!   

“Recreation Advisory  
Committee 

Open Positions” 
 

There are two open positions available for the 
Town of Pilot Butte Parks, Recreation, Arts and 
Culture Advisory Committee. Several exciting 
changes are happening in town recreation and you 
are invited to be a part of it!   
The qualifications required to sit on the committee 
include: be Town of Pilot Butte or R.M. of Edenwold 
resident who is at least 14 years of age, have a pas-
sion for recreation, sport, arts and culture planning 
and service and experience in organizing and oper-
ating recreation, sport, art and culture programs is 
considered an asset. The committee plays an im-
portant role by advising and consulting with Town 
Council on recreation programs, facilities and plan-
ning, makes recommendations on policies and proce-
dures for service delivery and other assigned duties.  
Submit your Letter of Interest, stating your skills, ex-
perience and other qualifications relating to the posi-
tion to Brian Chmarney, Director of Parks and Recrea-
tion. For more information see the Notice at 
www.pilotbutte.ca or email/call Brian at pilot-
butte.rec@sasktel.net or 306-781-3402. 

OFFICIAL COMMUNITY PLAN:   The Town of Pilot Butte is looking for community members to be part of a 
team in shaping our development strategies over the next 25 years. The strategies are part of the Official 
Community Plan and will set the  goals and objectives to support the future development. Interested  
community members should contact the Town of Pilot Butte at (306) 781-4547  or by email  
pbplanner@sasktel.net  by February 4th, 2020. 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca
mailto:pilotbutte.rec@sasktel.net
mailto:pilotbutte.rec@sasktel.net
mailto:pbplanner@sasktel.net


 

Council meetings are Open to the Public.  Meetings are normally held the 2nd and 4th MONDAY of each month.  If a Statutory  
Holiday falls on a regularly scheduled Council meeting Monday, the Council meeting will be held on the Tuesday. 
Unscheduled Special Meetings are advertised in advance for public attendance.   

Your Elected Council Members who represent your interests are Mayor Peggy Chorney, along with Councillors Teresa Blommaert, 
Jean Lowenberger, Bruce MacKenzie, Lydia Riopka, Nathan Schmidt, Ed Sigmeth.  Please contact the Town Office at 
306.781.4547 should you have any questions or concerns on any issue.   

The Council meetings for 2020 are as follows:  
 

January 27  February 10 & 24  March 9 & 23  April 13 & 27  May 11 &  25  
June 8 & 22  July 13 & 27  August 10 & 24  September 14 & 28 October 13 (Tues) & 26 
November 9 & 23  December 14 & 28 

You can contact us at 306.781.4547 or townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net     We are also on the web at www.pilotbutte.ca.   The site is   
updated on a regular basis.  If you have any suggestions or comments on our website, please feel free to let us know.   We welcome any 
and all feedback.   

... that the Town of Pilot Butte makes use of the Group West (formerly 

Synrevoice) messaging system for their residents?   
You may receive town news, announcements and information by  

telephone (old or new!), e-mail, or both. If you are a resident of the Town 

of Pilot Butte and are not receiving town notices and information using 

this system please contact the Town Office at 781-4547 Option #1 or 

email the town at townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net. You may opt out at 

any time. 

SEWAGE BLOCKAGE - If you suspect you have a sewer blockage, the line MUST be checked 
by the Town Maintenance Staff.  Payment may be refused (at the discretion of the Town  

Maintenance Director) if this condition is not met. A maintenance man is on call after hours for  

emergencies and is available by calling 306-781-4547 Option 6.  Thank you.  

WINTER PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
Yes, that season of snow removal is coming.  While we have had a 
lovely long summer to enjoy our boulevard parking, residents are 
reminded that, from November 1 to April 30, there is a 72 hour  
restriction on parking on Town boulevards.   
**  The boulevard is the Town-owned land between the edge of the 
paved street and your property line.   
**   On streets with no curb, there is NO allowance for parking on the 
pavement at any time. 
**    On streets with no curb, the boulevard may be used for parking 
of vehicles in daily use.  The 72 hour restriction doesn’t mean that you 
drive your vehicle around the block and re-park it.  It means that you 
cannot store vehicles on the boulevard during the winter months.  
The same thing applies to paved streets where there is a curb.  
**    On any street, whether there is or is not a curb, the Town  
appreciates that vehicles will not be parked either on the boulevard or 
on the pavement when snowfall is imminent.  When operators are 
cleaning the streets, particularly after heavy snowfall, that snow has 
to go somewhere.  The boulevards serve that purpose.   

The Town thanks all those residents who help us out by complying 
with the law.  Please be asssured that vehicles which are left on  
boulevards or on streets may be ticketed and /or towed. 

Dog and Cat Control Bylaw 
The Town would like to remind residents that all dogs 
and cats are not permitted to run at large and are re-
quired to be leashed or contained in their own yards. 

The Town’s Dog and Cat Control Bylaw is to promote the 
safety, health and welfare of the people and the protec-
tion of people and property in the Town of Pilot Butte 
and contains fines for offenders. 

Please respect your neighbor’s and the Town bylaws and 
restrain your pet when not in your yard.  Please be re-
minded also, that there is a requirement for cleaning up 
after your pet. 

The Town of Pilot Butte Dog and Cat Control Bylaw can 
be found on the Town’s website http://
www.pilotbutte.ca  under the Local Government tab for 
your reference. 
We thank you for your continued cooperation. 

mailto:townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net
http://www.pilotbutte.ca
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Sunday Mass Time  9:00 am 

 January 26 & February 23, 2020: Mass will begin at 8:45 am with coffee and donuts after mass.  Everyone 
welcome!  Come enjoy some fellowship! There is an ongoing need for volunteers to pick up donuts and 
prepare coffee each month.  If you are able to help out, there is a sign-up sheet at the back of the church. 

 
March 15, 2020 – St. Agnes AGM.  Regular mass time with brunch to follow.  Are you interested in having a 

greater part in the church community and making a difference??    Council positions to fill include Secre-
tary and School of Religion.  Nominations welcome!   

 
We are also looking for 2 more volunteers to assist with Children’s Liturgy during Sunday morning mass.   

“People don’t do anything until they’re inspired, but one they’re inspired;  there is almost nothing 

they can’t do.”  Matthew Kelly 

Food for thought: A dead thing will go with the stream, but only a living thing can go 

against it.  As a living thing, be not afraid to live your faith.  Be not afraid to branch out 
into the unknown.  Be not afraid of the world’s view of failure.  Be not afraid of what oth-

ers think or do.  Be not afraid to forgive. Be not afraid to lend a helping hand. Be not 

afraid to love with all your heart.  Be not afraid to live your dreams and fulfill your life’s 

mission! 



 



 

Storytime 
Wednesdays  

@ 10 am 
February 

5, 12, 19 & 26 
 

Tuesday  
February  11 

@ 7 pm 

 . . If you are looking for an interesting 

read check out “Noah and the Great Flood” 
by Jerry Blount.  This book provides proof of a Biblical worldwide flood and backs it up 
with geological data.  Pilot Butte is the only Public Library to own this book and have it available 
for borrowing.     

Tick Tock Time 
Fridays  

@ 10 am 
February 
7, 14, 28 

 
*no Tick Tock Time during School breaks 

Time 

 LIBRARY HOURS 

 
Tuesday                 1:00-4:30 pm 

                                   &     5-8 pm 

Wednesday                   9-12 pm 

                                &     1-5 pm 

Thursday               1-4:30 pm 

                                   &     5-8 pm 

Friday                             9-12 pm 

                                        &     1-5 pm  

Sunday                           1-4 pm 

*FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK & TWITTER! 
Closed Statutory holidays  

*Drop box available in the Town Office  
9 to 5 pm Monday-Friday       

 

          Pilot Butte  
          Photo Bunch 

6:00 pm 
February 13 & 27 

Sponsored in part by SK Lotto 
Anyone interested in photography is welcome 

to come  

Pilot Butte Public Library  |  Recreation Complex 
Box 668  Butte SK S0G 3Z0 
phone 306.781.3403 
email:  pilotbutte@southeastlibrary.ca 

WWW.SOUTHEASTLIBRARY.CA 

The Library will be closed Sunday February 16 for Family Day weekend.   

Pilot Butte Library will be celebrating  
National Aboriginal Month  

with a visit from Dickie Yuzicapi  
on Wednesday February 12 from 1:30 to 3:00 pm.   

Dickie’s performance is geared towards children Grade 3 & up.   
He is a storyteller, singer, dancer and professional chef.  Please 

feel free to join us at the library! 



 

 

 
Happy New Year 
everyone!  It 
has been a VERY 
cold winter so 
for but it didn't 

shake our spirits at preschool.  In-
stead we embraced all the magic and 
wonders of winter for the entire 
month of January!  The children ex-
plored the characteristics of win-
ter, winter activities and the types 
and habits of animals during this 
season.  For example, does a dog or 
a gopher hibernate?  What animal 
can play hide and seek (or camou-
flage itself) the best in the snow?  
A white rabbit or a brown bear?  It 
was lots of fun finding out the an-
swer to these questions using books, 
an Ipad or animal figurines to check 
our guesses! And for those poor 

birdies who decided to stick around 
this winter we decided to make 
them a cereal bird feeder to hang 
on our trees at home. 

We also learned how polar bears and 
penguins stay warm.  First we placed 
our hands in a baggie.  Next we put 
the baggie in another bag of lard 
and submerged our hands in icy wa-
ter.  The lard simulated the animals 
blubber and helped insulate our 
hands from the cold!   

The month of January ended with a 
focus on how people stay warm in 
the winter. The story of "The Three 
Little Kittens Who Lost Mittens" 
and the book "The Mitten" by Jan 
Brett were wonderful springboards 
to help us examine the topic of win-
ter clothes.  We role-played the 
story sequence, counted, sorted and 
even used real mittens to paint with! 

Until next month stay warm every-

one!   

Mrs. Marshall 

 

AT HOME WINTER 
FUN! 

* Make an Ice Sun 
Catcher! 

Go for a nature walk 
with your child and 
gather various 
seeds, pinecones, 
twigs etc. that you 
find peeking out 
from under the 
snow.  Place the 

items you find in an old plastic con-
tainer of your choice with a string 
gently included (and hanging out a bit) 
at the top.  Freeze outside overnight.  
In the morning you can remove your 
Ice Sun Catcher and hang on a tree to 
admire!  



 

 
The City View Skating 

Club would like to invite 
the community  

to come out and support 
our figure skaters as they 

compete in the  

City View Regional 
Skating Competition  

we are hosting in  

Pilot Butte  
on  

Saturday, January 25th  

Sunday, January 26th, 
2020 



 

The News and viewS would like to 
thank the Pilot Butte Recreation 
Board in conjunction with Sask 

Lotteries Assistance Grant, for ongoing donation to our newsletter.  The 
donation from the Rec Board enables the News and viewS to keep 
publishing and aids in local sports, culture and recreation advertising.  Our 
continued thanks for the support! 

The grant allows expansion of the News and viewS as necessary, with local 
content, assorted advertising and hopefully making it more appealing and 
interesting to read.   

The Town of Pilot Butte also provides financial funding as well as continued 
support in other ways. The Town has pledged to ensure that the News and 
viewS will publish, no matter what!  Thank you to the Town for their 
continued support.  It takes a tremendous financial worry off of the 
volunteers!    

The R.M. of Edenwold also supplies the newsletter with financial funding 
and we use a portion of these funds to send copies of the newsletters to 
some R.M. residents.   

This financial windfall (for us!) is enabling us to produce a larger, more 
attractive newsletter for your enjoyment.  We hope that we can continue 
to provide a quality of newsletter that makes us the “must read” item each 
month.   

We truly appreciate the support and could not publish without this 
funding along with our backpage sponsors.   

Check us out on the web, IN COLOUR at  www.pilotbutte.ca 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca


 



 



 



 

 

Contact us: 

306.537.0413 

Sask Energy Rebate Available  
up to $650.00 

$325.00 on a 2nd Furnace 



 


